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NEW YORK                       NEW YORK                             PENNSYLVANIA 
                    Steve Nieves, NY VI                      Kevin Durawa, NY IV                       Pamela McClaren, PA XIII 
                     14 Peach Tree Ln                               21 Dewey Ave.                                             141 Ascot Court 
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BLUE KNIGHTS PLEDGE:  As a Blue Knight, I pledge to act with honor and pride to promote motorcycling and 
motorcycle safety by being an example of the safe use, operation and enjoyment of motorcycles.  I will work at all 

times to improve the relationship between the motorcycling law enforcement community and the general public.  The 
fraternal spirit will always guide me in relating to other Blue Knights. 
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Chairman: Myron Joseph, NY IX      

Greetings and salutations my fellow BK sisters and brothers, 
The 50th Anniversary convention was a hit in my book, the committee did an excellent 
job in putting it together. The committee put several years into planning the 
convention, so all would enjoy themselves and one that will be remembered for years 
to come. They had no control of the weather while we were there, but many did ride 
and got to see Maine and the beauty it has to offer.  

Electric companies built the dam on what used to be the Dead River. This flooded the town of Flagstaff, 
as well as a few other small towns. In pursuit of hydroelectric power generation, the Lake as we see it 
today was formed. There are a few books out there that tell the tales more in depth if you are a reader. 
The short story is as above... Flagstaff Lake was formed by corporate greed. The townspeople's 
offspring are still around the general area and have a great deal of information as to what it was like 
when they cleared and burned the land and flooded the small-town communities to make Flagstaff Lake. 
The breathtaking views of Sugarloaf and the Appalachian Mountains, Carrabassett valley and 
Moosehead Lake.  
I with others were able to take a Zip-line adventure on Sugarloaf. We also made it down to Bangor to 
visit the International Office and receive our official 50th Anniversary International office pin. Eagles 
Nest restaurant was our choice for lunch to have a scrumptious Lobster roll overflowing with delicious 
lobster. 
Our own International representative Russ Harper was honored by Northern America International Vice 
President Cal Ennals, and the International Board of Directors for his 27 Years as President of the Blue 
Knights COPSRUN. Over the years BK COPSRUN has donated hundreds of thousands of dollars to the 
National Concerns of Police Survivors in the name of the Blue Knights LEMC.  
BK NY IX members Thomas Alemany and Margie Lebron-Shier were part of the international parade of 
flags during the opening ceremony at the banquet, Thursday night. 
BK NY VII member Tony Cuccia was recognized for being the oldest member to ride to the convention. 
BK NY X members Lou & Janice Sofia had an accident while riding and received some injuries. Both 
are back home resting, please keep them in your prayers for a full speedy healthy recovery.      
On a sad note, we did have one member transfer to Heaven 1, Thomas Sing FL XVII during the 
convention. My most heartfelt condolences to the Sing BK family and friends, please keep them in your 
prayers. 
It was awesome to see ole friends and make some new friends. 
Belgium is next, don’t waste any time, make your reservations sooner than later. It appears all the hotel 
rooms have been taken.   
I am happy to say that there will be a 2024 TSC Fall President’s weekend the first weekend in October 
(Oct 04 – 06, 2024), instead of the Columbus Day weekend.   
The BOG results are in Mark Howard TN III, is the new Chairman, Andreas “Schlagi” Hohendorf – 
GER V, remains the Vice Chairman, Secretary Pamela McClaren, and treasurer Michael Rickard.      
 
The newsletter is yours so remember to send your articles to our TSC Secretary, Joe DeFelice, by the 
25th of the month. Whether it’s one sentence or a dissertation, we want it along with a flyer.  Please say 
something about your future events so it may be included in the newsletter under your chapter contact 
information.     
Please remember we have a website and FB page for all to view and add information at any time.  Don 
Parker ( dapnyiv@yahoo.com)  is our website administrator and Teresa Hartley along with all Board 
Member are FB administrators. 
Until I see you or I prepare my next message, stay safe and healthy. 
 

 

mailto:dapnyiv@yahoo.com
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Vice-Chairman: Lon Strayer, PA XII  
 

 Greetings to all my Brothers and Sisters 
 July has been an eventful month for me. Pennsylvania chapter 12 turned 40 years 
old in June. On July 2nd Jackie and I hosted a 40th anniversary party for the chapter. 
Each chapter member contributed food or drink. We had 18 members and guests and 
spent hours reminiscing and sharing many albums full of photos from our past.  
After the party was cleaned up and put away we focused on preparing for the ride to 

Carrabassett Valley Maine for the 50th annual Blue Knights International convention. We left home on 
Saturday July 20th for the two day motorcycle ride to Maine. We spent Saturday night in Vermont and 
arrived at the convention on Sunday July 21st. I spent all day Monday in meetings. First the Board of 
Governors meeting and then the International Board of Directors meeting. Tuesday through Thursday 
were very rainy days so most of the rides and events were canceled. On Wednesday we did ride to the 
International office in Bangor Maine. Thursday night was banquet night with great food and 
camaraderie. We left Friday July 26th and again spent the night in Vermont arriving at home on 
Saturday afternoon July 27th. We rode a total on 1358 miles with no problems or incidents.  
Our next ride will be to Ocean City Bike Week on September 12th through the 15th. 
 Safe travels to everyone for the rest of the summer. 
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Secretary: Joe DeFelice,  NY I 
 
Greetings Fellow Blue Knight’s 
 
I hope everyone is having a safe and wonderful riding season so far. 
 
Sorry That the newsletter is late this month, but between going to the 50th 

Anniversary convention and all the Board traveling thing are running a slow. Speaking of the 50th 
Anniversary convention, a great time was had by all and the committee did an outstanding job. 
 
This year will be the Tri-State Conference elections. If you are interested in running for any Board 
position, please submit to me via email a letter of intent. This email must be submitted no later than July 
12, 2024. I will answer your email which will be your receipt. 
 
If you have any item to be  put into the newsletter, please send it to me and not to any other Board 
member. This will save a lot of time. By the time you send the information to another Board member 
and they send it to me your Chapter event could be over. So, to make sure we do not miss your event, 
please send it directly to me. Thank you. Also send your item either in a word doc, PDF file, or a jpeg 
file. This will make it easier for me to save and input the files in the newsletter. 
 
Until next time, keep the shiny side up and the rubber on the road. 
 
Ride With Pride 

 

 

 

 

 

Treasurer: Gus Faella,  NJ XI 
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New York State Rep, Central, West: Keith Lipsey ,  NY XVIII 
Dear Blue Knights & Families of New York, 
 
Greetings Blue Knight NY families and all TSC Chapters we share with PA and NJ, 
Fran and I have had an exciting past month in our retirement chapter of life.  We have 
been actively looking for a getaway place to snowbird for our Blue Knight riding 
experiences.  We secured a location in Oak Island, NC.  Well, with regular plane 
flights and riding new radiuses, we have met some new Blue Knight families in NC 

XVII.  On July 17th, I was privileged to attend NC XVII’s monthly meeting in Wilmington, NC.  There, 
I shared time with 2 familiar faces, one being Deb Genari, originally from NY I and the other, Michael 
Romero President of FL XXXVI.  Michael was in town, on his way to International in Maine.  On July 
19th, I met up with them and Gary Pizer, his bride, and our TSC Chairman, Myron Joseph, to see them 
off as they head to the Blue Knights International 50th Anniversary Convention at Sugar Loaf, 
Carrabassett Valley, Maine.  I was unable to attend this once in a lifetime event and are following y’all 
on Facebook with the yearning to be there with you.  On Saturday, July 20th, I attended the Poker Run 
sponsored by New River Harley Davidson in New River, NC with the rest of NC XVII members.  There 
were approximately 20 of us Blue Knights supporting this Fundraiser.  I won the best hand with 2 pair, 
aces high, and took home a fresh $100 bill which will be going to the cause of the said Fundraiser.  I put 
on 277 miles that day and experienced a plethora of new roads.  I have been able to share some great 
times with Keith Rosario and Adrian Maldonado, who both spent some 15 plus years in NY XVIII while 
in NY, Adrian with his last few years in NY XX, before both moved and transferred membership to NC 
XVII.   
In a different realm, I picked up a parttime School Resource Officer assignment, working in the Horry 
County School District, Little River, SC. I am learning some new laws and southern procedures that are 
quite interesting you might say.  On the range, to my surprise, I scored a 92, whereby the minimum here 
is 90 for working in the public-school setting. I am sure there were Angels down the range (like Angels 
in the Outfield). 
By the time you read this, the International 50th Anniversary Celebration will be over, and I cannot wait 
to hear the stories when I get back home to NY. I hope all of you who were able to attend, had safe 
travels and met some new International Blue Knight friends, making memories, never to be forgotten.  
 
I want to send out a BIG Thank You to NY XX’s Past President, Daniel Cabrera for being an 
ambassador of sorts, as he attended Blue Knights Colombia’s 1st Anniversary Celebration.  He didn’t 
stop there. No, he hosted their arrival and time spent visiting the Hudson Valley NY as they came to the 
USA for the International 50th Anniversary.  A few locations of touring included the Nationally known 
Motorcyclepedia Museum in Newburgh, NY.  Then on down to the locally notorious Billy Joe’s 
Ribworks on the Hudson River. Spending his undivided attention and time with our Colombia Blue 
Knights really makes for a beautiful connection internationally. At the time of this writing, Daniel and 
our Colombia Blue Knight brothers and sisters are at the International Anniversary Convention. Thank 
you Daniel, for being a great example of Blue Knighthood and of a true American.    
Making connections here is always a surprise, due to the relocation of many New Yorkers.  I recently 
joined the Carolina Border Shields and while at that meeting, met up with 2 Town of Newburgh Police 
Lieutenants that I’ve known for decades.  
I have yet to connect with Oak Island Elks here locally and have made inroads to add another HOG 
membership with Beach House HOG at Beach House Harley Davidson.  
Fran and I are planning on attending the HOG National Rally in the Wild and Wonderful, Charleston 
West Virginia next month.  
Upcoming on our TSC calendar is the Annual Blue Ride on July 28th by PA XVI; Minisink Battle Run 
on August 4th by PA XXVI; The Suicide Run on August 9th to August 11th by NY II; The Wildwood 
Boardwalk Ride on August 25th by NJ V; The Lighthouse Run on September 7th by NY XV; The Ride to 
Remember on September 14th by NY X; Tri-State Conference Weekend to be held at the Georgian in 
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Lake George, NY on October 4th to October 6th by NY XXII and Frost on the Pumpkin Ride on October 
6th by NJ XV.  Please check your TSC Calendar online for further information. 
*TSC Weekend items for sale to be found online at www.BKNY9.com   
Until we meet again, stay safe and make those memories. 
 
Roulez avec Fierte’, 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
New York State Rep, Metro Area: Vinny Calderon, NY X 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New York State Rep, North East: Steve Nieves, NY VI  
  
Greetings Blue Knight Brothers and Sisters from Tri-State. 
  
On Thursday July 18th, I had the pleasure to attend the NY XXIII chapter meeting in 
Dolgeville NY.  What a great time catching up with Chapter President Jennifer Connolly, 
former Past President Duke and his wife Ling along with the members who make their 
chapter a great one.  Thank you for the hospitality and I look forward to doing some 

riding with them in the coming weeks.  On the way back home there was a full moon, how awesome to 
be riding while the road is lit by the moon. 
  
It's just a few days away from heading north to Maine for the Blue Knights 50th Anniversary celebration, 
can’t wait!  I look forward to meeting up with so many friends from around this beautiful country and 
with friends from numerous countries I’ve come to know over the years.  I’ll be riding up with NYS 
Rep. Kevin Durawa.  Our plan is to cover scenic roads along the way just to add some spice to the trip.  
Wishing everyone who plans to go safe travels up.  
 
 
 

http://www.bkny9.com/
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New York State Rep, North West: Kevin Durawa, NY IV 
Greeting Blue Knights, 
 
July started with sad news, the passing of our friend and TSC Chaplain James “Odie” 
Odenheimer. Condolences to Jeanne and the entire Odenheimer family. Please keep 
Jeanne in your prayers. I will miss reading his submissions to the TSC newsletter. 
 

On July 13th I did attend the16th  annual Vietnam Veterans Memorial Highway of Valor tribute ride in 
Owego, NY, which is sponsored by BKNY17. I logged 365 miles that day. There were over 3003 
bikes/riders and 3 private airplanes in attendance, covering 100 miles fully escorted with traffic control 
at all major intersections. Great job by NY17, the Vietnamese Veterans of America and all volunteers 
who helped to make this event possible and safe. 
 
I did attend the Blue Knights 50th Anniversary Convention in Carrabassett Valley (Sugarloaf) Maine, 
July 21-26. What a spectacular event, in such a beautiful area of our great country. Had a chance to see 
some old friends, make some new friends and get in a few rides with some great people to some really 
neat places. Thank you Steve Nieves NY6 for joining me on my ride out to Maine,and Gerry/Sheila and 
Sharon/Eric all NY6 for bringing me back towards home. 2028 miles in total on this trip and I can’t wait 
to do it all again. 
 
Until next month Stay Safe and Ride With Pride. 

New Jersey State Rep: Russel Davis, NJ XI 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Pennsylvania State Rep: Pamela McClaren,  PA XIII 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Pennsylvania State Rep: Rick Vobis, PA XXVI 
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Pennsylvania State Rep: Mike Hoover, PA XXI 

 
Greetings to all Blue Knights brothers and Sisters wherever dispersed 
 
I must apologize from my absence from the site. I have not used my time wisely and 
therefore I will do better. Doctors appts and family issues have been at the forefront 
of my energies. 
 

I was able to attend Odie's wake on Saturday Aug 13. The firehall was packed as I knew it would be. 
Odie was involved with so many interests, it no wonder it was standing room only. If given a chance to 
speak, I would of spoke about some of our conversations, one of them being the conversely around the 
Constables. I could put the phone down, go have a seven-course meal and return and Odie would still be 
talking. Odie knew how to talk. Most of all, I will miss Odie's section on the newsletter. He brought to 
truth through his message. I will miss that.  
 
I was able to attend PAXVI monthly meeting on July 16 to meet with President Dave Richards and their 
gang. They are preparing for their big event on July 28th in Washington Pa. This is a combined event to 
benefit PA XVI Chapter and Washington Lodge #164, Masonic F&AM. 
Offered any support that my chapter or the Tri State could offer, but they have been doing this event for 
a number of years and are proficient at it. Members were very gracious and after winning the 50/50 
raffle, I donated back to the Chapter 
 
Really bummed out my physical limitations, was hoping to go to the 50th in Maine, but it was not to be. 
Congrats to all who ventured the trip, I think the weather cooperated for the most part. I will be glad to 
hear all the stories that went on. 
 
 
 Will miss Odie 
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Safety Officer: Sal Salamone, NY XVI 
7 Defensive Tactics for Motorcyclist 

Sometimes, the best way to break a bad habit is to avoid forming it in the first place. 
This can be especially true for new motorcyclists, who require an extra degree of care 
and vigilance when first heading out on the open road. Whether by choosing the right 
apparel, inspecting your bike for mechanical issues or closely adhering to driving laws, 

you need a wide range of know-how to ensure your safety and the safety of the drivers around you. Here 
are seven tips for motorcyclists looking to develop good defensive driving habits from day one. 
 
1. Maintain Your Ride 
When it comes to driver safety, a motorcycle is much less forgiving than a car. Blow a tire in an SUV 
and you can easily maneuver the car off the road. Blow a tire on your bike and it can quickly become a 
matter of life or death. That means it’s extra-important to make sure your bike is in perfect working 
order every time you ride. Before each trip, check your oil and fluids, belts, brakes and tire pressure. 
 
2. Wear The Right Protective Gear 
Your protective gear is an extension of your bike’s safety features. Always choose an outfit that fully 
covers your body. No shorts and no sandals. In the event of an accident, you’ll be surprised how a layer 
of leather or denim can make the difference between a few scratches and an extended hospital visit. And 
choose accessories like goggles, boots and gloves that are specially made for motorcyclists, as these will 
preserve your full field of vision and range of motion. And of course, always wear a helmet. Even if 
your state doesn’t require it, there’s enough statistical evidence to prove that helmets save lives. 
 
3. Look Around 
New motorcyclists tend to focus on a single spot on the road in front of them. Get in the habit of 
checking your mirrors and looking to your sides and far ahead to anticipate changes in traffic patterns. 
Defensive driving means giving yourself the time and space to react. You can’t do that if you’re 
unaware of your surroundings. 
 
4. Know Your Route 
On a related note, make sure you know your route ahead of time. If you’re driving in an unfamiliar 
location, take the time to look at a map and memorize the basic directions. Although you can “feed” 
audio directions from your GPS into your helmet, a little pre-planning will let you focus on the business 
of safely driving your motorcycle. 
 
5. Stay Educated 
If you’re unsure about certain driving laws, you’re travelling to check the state or country where the 
laws may be different, take the time to educate yourself. Driving-tests.org has several state-specific 
exams that can help get you up to speed. And it can never hurt for more experienced motorcyclists to 
have a little refresher. 
 
6. Be Confident 
Hesitant, indecisive drivers are unsafe drivers. They make sudden unexpected maneuvers and force 
other drivers to react suddenly. Motorcyclists need to be assertive, whether by creating a car-free bubble 
by speeding up or braking in traffic or by staying close to other vehicles as you pass through stoplights 
to shield you from left-turning traffic in the opposite lane. 
 
7. But Never Aggressive 
Avoid aggressive maneuvers like sudden and un-signaled lane changes or impatient acceleration and 
deceleration through heavy traffic. This only creates an opportunity for accidents. Remember, defensive 
driving is about sharing the road but also having the skill and patience to control your small part of it. 
 

http://www.iihs.org/iihs/topics/t/motorcycles/fatalityfacts/motorcycles
http://driving-tests.org/california/california-motorcycle-permit-practice-test/
http://driving-tests.org/california/california-motorcycle-permit-practice-test/
http://www.dmv.org/how-to-guides/motorcycle-traffic.php
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INTERNATIONAL OFFICERS 
 
PRESIDENT    DJ ALVAREZ  dj@blueknights.org  281-642-8716 
 
VICE PRESIDENT NA  CAL ENNALS      bktscsec@verizon.net                       856-364-6843 
 
VICE PRESIDENT EUROPE Holk Opitz                    b     vicepresidenteurope@blueknights.org    
 
SERCRETARY   GLEN WHEAT  secretary@blueknights.org   
 
TREASURER   JOHN BULL  treasurer@blueknights.org  410-255-8062 
 
PAST PRESIDENT  GUY O/CONNOR pastpresident@blueknights.org 928-713-4968 
 
BOG CHAIRMAN  DOMINIC SQUILLACE bog.chair@blueknights.org 610-888-7877 
 
 

INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE REPS 
 
EUROPEAN      KOENRAAD HUTSE koen.hutse@gmail.com  32-477-653-060 
 
GREAT LAKES     DENNIS HAFEMAN bkwrongway1@aol.com  262-971-5084 
 
MASON-DIXON     JOHN POLLINGER mpbkde1@comcast.com  302-545-5301 
 
MID WEST REGIONAL    DOUG CASTEEL mwrc.rep@blueknights.org 314-412-4449 
 
NORTHEAST      GUY POIRIER  nec.rep@blueknights.org  450-601-2040 
 
RIO GRAND      JAY GRAY                       jaybird793@yahoo.com                510-538-6902 
 
SOUTHERN REGIONAL    BOB AWTREY src.rep@blueknights.org  706-773-5250 
 
SOUTHWEST      JORGE ORTIZ  swc.rep@blueknights.org   
 
TRI-STATE      RUSS HARPER rhh57@aol.com   914-588-4912 
 
UNITED KINGDON & IRELAND  GRAHAM BUXTON grahamb638@gmail.com  44-115-939-1753 
 
WEST COAST       LISA O’OBRIEN wcc.rep@blueknights.org  707-266-6349 
 

 
BLUE KNIGHTS INTERNATIONAL OFFICE 

 
JANA CLARK (Office Manager) 38 ALDEN STREET international@blueknights.org 207-947-4600 
     BANGOR, ME 04401 
 

** REMINDERS ** 
Please send me an updated Chapter Contact Form whenever your Chapter changes Officers and/or Contacts. 

The form is available on the Join us/Chapters page of the TSC Website. 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: SUBMIT YOUR CHAPTER INFORMATION BEFORE THE 25th OF EACH MONTH.  
Please email me your event fliers. All fliers will be forwarded to Chapters &  

posted on the Events Page of our website www.bktsc.org  
Joseph DeFelice, Tri-State Conference Secretary 

          *** As always: Ride with Pride *** 
 

mailto:dj@blueknights.org
mailto:bktscsec@verizon.net
mailto:vicepresidenteurope@blueknights.org
mailto:secretary@blueknights.org
mailto:treasurer@blueknights.org
mailto:pastpresident@blueknights.org
mailto:bog.chair@blueknights.org
mailto:koen.hutse@gmail.com
mailto:bkwrongway1@aol.com
mailto:mpbkde1@comcast.com
mailto:mwrc.rep@blueknights.org
mailto:nec.rep@blueknights.org
mailto:src.rep@blueknights.org
mailto:swc.rep@blueknights.org
mailto:rhh57@aol.com
mailto:grahamb638@gmail.com
mailto:wcc.rep@blueknights.org
mailto:international@blueknights.org
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Blue Knights International 
Law Enforcement Motorcycle Club, Inc. 

TRI-STATE CONFERENCE 
(YEAR) RIDE EVENT SCHEDULE 

(As Of 01/01/2024) 
 

NEW FOR (YEAR) – I have also added the surrounding  
Conference Meetings and Weekends to the Schedule in GREEN 

BLACK is Chapter Events, RED is TSC Conference Events, BLUE is International Events 
 
Date Chapter  Event        JANUARY  Contact or Website             Flyer 
01            NJ IX                DALE’S CHILLY CHILI RUN                   TREVORFLOYDCOEME.COM                  N 
 
Date Chapter  Event        FEBRUARY  Contact or Website             Flyer 
 
 
Date Chapter  Event          MARCH   Contact or Website              Flyer 

      

 
Date Chapter  Event          APRIL   Contact or Website             Flyer 
10-13      LO XVI         2025 SOUTHERN REGIONAL CONFERENCE   BKLouisian16.org                                  Y 
 
 
Date Chapter  Event          MAY   Contact or Website              Flyer 
05/27-6/2      NY XXII            BLUE KNIGHT’S ON THE LAKE           MMCCOTTER1@GMAIL.COM                Y 
 
 
 
 
Date Chapter  Event          JUNE  Contact or Website              Flyer 
05/27-6/2      NY XXII            BLUE KNIGHT’S ON THE LAKE           MMCCOTTER1@GMAIL.COM             Y 
02              NJ XI                 PUZZLE PIECE RUN                                 CAPT.RAY@VERIZON.NEY                      Y 
08              PA XIV              BKPAVIV COUNTRY TOUR                    570-419-8658 
25              PA XXV             Fallen Officer Memorial Law Ride                                                                                       Y 
 
 
Date Chapter  Event          JULY   Contact or Website              Flyer 
13           NY XVII        Vietnam Veterans Memorial Highway of Valor           607-351-9919                                       Y                 
28       PA XVI             21 Annual Blue Ridge                                    724-263-6218/pa16-blueknights.com                   N 
 
Date Chapter  Event         AUGUST                Contact or Website                   Flyer 
 04          PA XXVI          Minisink Battle Run VI                                                                                                           Y   
 25          NJ V                  Wildwood Boardwalk Ride                           856-364-6843/blueknightsv.org                     N 
 
Date Chapter  Event          SEPTEMBER  Contact or Website              Flyer 
09             NY XV              Lighthouse Run                                              631-807-6099                                                  N 
Date Chapter  Event          OCTOBER   Contact or Website              Flyer 
10/06       NJ XV               Forst on the Pumpkin                                    732-232-3286                                                   Y 
 
Date Chapter  Event          NOVEMBER  Contact or Website              Flyer 
 
 
Date Chapter  Event          DECEMBER  Contact or Website              Flyer 
 
 
This is the (YEAR) Tristate Ride Schedule to date. Contact me with you Events or correction at bktscsec@gmail.com.  
The schedule and uploads of event fliers may be found on the Events page of the Conference website: www.bktsc.org 

mailto:MMCCOTTER1@GMAIL.COM
mailto:MMCCOTTER1@GMAIL.COM
mailto:CAPT.RAY@VERIZON.NEY
mailto:bktscsec@gmail.com
http://www.bktsc.org/
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Blue Knights® on the Lake / Blue Knights® at 
Georgian Lakeside Resort 

384 Canada Street 
Lake George, NY 12845 

518-832-3886 
 
New York XXII had our second year hosting the Blue Knights on the 
Lake event in Lake George, NY was, reportedly another huge success! 

There were some reports from our guests some minor problems that will be considered, but all in all, it 
was a hit! The week of Americade is usually littered with rain throughout the week. Again this year, we 
had some GREAT WEATHER! As some may remember, last year we were hit with some 
RIDICULOUSLY hot days! This year the weather was gorgeous! The weeks running up to this event 
was not looking too good, but we lucked out! The Americade Motorcycle Rally, which is always held in 
Lake George, the same week also was a hit! 
From now on, we will be known as- Blue Knights at Georgian Lakeside Resort. 
We were a little trepidatious about the hotel being ready for the event, due to their renovations ongoing, 
but they did a fantastic job! Each of our guests were afforded a FREE commemorative T-Shirt with each 
room booked by the hotel! We also had shirts that could be purchased at a low cost of $20.00 each. As 
our guests were registering with the hotel, we had members greeting everyone and getting their names, 
addresses, phone numbers and email addresses for us to directly inform them of what to expect from 
now on. A small handout bag was given to each room with free items to enjoy.  
Everything really picked up for our guests on Thursday, when the hotel offered a free drink and Hors 
D’oeuvres that kicked everything off! We had a small video that was built by Ralphie Ferrer of NYIX to 
start the night off with a BANG! After that, everything was moved to the pool deck area. 50/50 drawings 
began that night and ran through Friday. Several winners walked away with hundreds of dollars!  
Friday morning, we offered a bike blessing that our very own Chapter Chaplain- Carla Snyder 
officiated. There were about 20 bikes that took part in it. Great job Carla! After that there was an 
impromptu ride that went up to Ticonderoga, NY to the Star Trek Museum, then for lunch and back. 
Also, several others took a ride through the Adirondacks to Saranac Lake, NY. One bike had mechanical 
problems and they asked the Saranac Lake Police if they could store the bike there until it could be 
picked up. They were more than gracious to allow us to do that!  
Friday night starting at 5pm, the Georgian(hotel) was taking guests money for our BBQ dinner held at 
the pool area. A brief ceremony was held in the banquet hall and the Pick a Prize drawing was 
conducted. We had Randy Jolicoeur and Debra Jean returned again this year to play and sing to our 
guests. The fireworks, put on by the Americade again this year, was directly on the water and the view 
was spectacular!  
Saturday, some of the guests were either going home or preparing to go home. The day and evening 
were free for them to go and have fun downtown during the Americade or dine on their own, then come 
back and have special drink pricing that was offered all week, at the Cabana Bar near the pool. 
Sunday, for the most part, was saying our good-byes until next year! 
At this time, I would like to thank our Committee members for their hard work and dedication to getting 
this event ready. From NYXXII- Al Colvin and his wife Mandy, Dave Snyder and Carla Snyder, Pete 
Lindsey and his wife Peggy, My wife, Deb McCotter and Bill Powell. From other chapters were- NY2 
Curtis Whitehead, NYIX Ralph Ferrer, NYXXX Thor Ron Johnson and PAXXVI Rick Vobis. These 
people plus numerous others from our chapter really made this event a huge success! 
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I would be remiss if I did not acknowledge the friendship and constant consultation of a special friend 
from Maine. This lady is the epitome of what the Blue Knights is all about! She has been a friend of 
mine for 30 years and hope to keep her as such for another 30 years! Thank you for all your knowledge 
and experience- Pam Poisson! 
We hope to see everyone next year! You can expect changes in the years coming! 
Our motto- “For Blue Knights, By Blue Knights” 
 
Mike McCotter 
President 
Blue Knights NYXXII and 
Blue Knights at Georgian Lakeside Resort Committee 
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BLUE KNIGHTS 2024 TRI-STATE CONFERENCE FALL PRESIDENTS WEEKEND 

Hosted BY NY XXII 
 

 

 
2024                     VENUE At: 

October 04th – 06th                 The Georgian Lakeside Resort 

$130.00 PER PERSON           384 Canada Street, Lake George, NY 12845 

Includes 2024 TSC Beer Stein       $149.00/Night (518) 668-5401  CODE: BKOCT 

EVENTS: Nightly Hospitality Room 

TSC T-Shirts                         Presidents Meeting 
Short Sleeve $15                       Chapter Sales 
Long Sleeve $ 20                        Saturday Evening Banquet 

Sold only @ BKNY9.com                   Brother/sister hood and good times 
 
RIDE WITH PRIDE 
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	1. Maintain Your Ride
	2. Wear The Right Protective Gear
	3. Look Around
	4. Know Your Route
	5. Stay Educated
	6. Be Confident
	Hesitant, indecisive drivers are unsafe drivers. They make sudden unexpected maneuvers and force other drivers to react suddenly. Motorcyclists need to be assertive, whether by creating a car-free bubble by speeding up or braking in traffic or by stay...
	7. But Never Aggressive
	(YEAR) RIDE EVENT SCHEDULE
	(As Of 01/01/2024)
	Date Chapter  Event        JANUARY  Contact or Website             Flyer
	Date Chapter  Event          OCTOBER   Contact or Website              Flyer
	Date Chapter  Event          NOVEMBER  Contact or Website              Flyer
	Date Chapter  Event          DECEMBER  Contact or Website              Flyer

	2024                     VENUE At:
	Includes 2024 TSC Beer Stein       $149.00/Night (518) 668-5401  CODE: BKOCT

